HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

FRIDAY MAY 8, 2020 – 9:00 A.M.

GREAT HALL

--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 9:00 a.m. with Selectmen Troy E. Garron, Thomas Millias and Gordon C. Andrews present.  
The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Board stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

ATM WARRANT DISCUSSION 
Article 2

Wage & Personal By-law Recommendations.  
Article 3

Salaries of the elected officials.  The amounts are remaining the same from FY20 to FY21.  

Article 4

The draft is being done.  At this time, we do not know what State aid will be.  
Article 5 

Revolving Fund accounts.  

Article 6

Reserve Fund account.  Figure ($75,000) remained the same. 

Articles 7-13 
These are Union contracts – no settlements have been made as of right now, if nothing Articles will be passed over.   

Article A2

The figure ($269,350) is correct we just need the Chapter.  

Article A4

$13,340,000 for the reconstruction of Hayward St., River St., Wood St. and Paradise Ln.  Highway Surveyor Hayward wants this Article taken out.   
Article A5

$2,000,000 for the maintenance and refurbishing of town roads.  Highway Surveyor Hayward wants this Article taken out.   
Article A11

414,000 to purchase a 2016 Harley-Davidson Motorcycle.  Chief Chaves has been using gift money for leasing the motorcycle.  Town Accountant Nolan (in audience) stated that the Finance Committee did not recommend.  Chief Chaves will continue to use gift money to lease it and maybe purchase it next year.  Garron asked about the wear and tear on it and Nolan said it is not significant as it is only used for 3 or 4 months a year.  Andrews asked where the gift money is from and she said Walmart and other sources.  

Article 12

Purchase four new patrol rifles.  This Article is being pulled. 
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Article A14

$22,057 to reimburse the Housing Authority for payments made by the HA to the Plymouth County Retirement Fund.  Seelig would like this left on as the HA was charged the full amount when the town should have paid a portion to the employee.  
Article A16

$36,000 to support a part-time school resource officer at the SL middle School.  The Finance Committee did not recommend.  Andrews thinks it should be under the SL budget.  Seelig said that FinCom’s position was that if it is a priority put it in SL budget and then SL will have to determine what is a priority in their budget.  FinCom is not disputing this but thinks it should be in the budget not in a separate Article.  Millias believes it is important but should be in the budget.  He is in favor of FinCom’s position on this.  
Article A17

$20,000 for truck inspection program.  This is a petition Article therefore it cannot be taken out of the warrant.  Chief Chaves has talked with petitioner and FinCom has met with the petitioner.  Andrews said that if it is done then it should be in the police budget and Millias added enforcement should out of their budget.   Nolan would like it to read “ raise and appropriate” and said that they did get a traffic enforcement grant this year and that maybe he can apply for one next year.  Seelig said if it is okay with the BOS he will talk with Chief Chaves and Mr. Sprague (the petitioner).  
Article A18

Grade  all unpaved, private and unaccepted roads.  This is a petition Article therefore it cannot be taken out of the warrant.  Seelig will ask Hayward how money was spent this year on grading.  

Article A19

$160,000 for road repairs and improvements on Pasture Lane.  Seelig suggested accepting the road make it right and then go after the developer.  Millias asked if the developer owns the undeveloped lot (was held as surety) and Seelig said it was sold to someone else.  Millias does not think the Town should be responsible and should be the person who bought it.  He is not inclined to make the repairs.  Seelig stated that the residents of Pasture lane said that the town is responsible and are asking how we are going to fix it.  Millias understands their frustration and moved to remove the Article from the warrant (motion was not seconded) .  Andrews said that if in the warrant the residents know we are aware of the issue.  Garron agreed with Andrews.  Seelig said if left on the warrant it will need to be proposed by the Board of Selectmen.  
Article A23

Collection and pick up of trash at Route 58 boat ramp and the fishing area between 390 Monponsett Street and 1 White Island Road.  Seelig said that there is no money for this and suggested that someone go out and clean up the area but we don’t have the money.  Garron asked if the State owns it and Seelig said they do but the town maintains the trash pickup and putting the docks in and out.  We are not obligated to go out there as it is the responsibility of those who use it.  Andrews asked how much it would be to put trash barrels there.  Seelig said they will use for their own personal use and Nolan added that there were ones there at one point but there was an issue of the barrels overflowing.  She further said the cost for the dumpster over at the school is $6,000 and suggested putting up a sign “take our trash”.  Garron understands that there is a problem but feels the Article should be taken off the warrant.  
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to remove this Article from the warrant. 
Article A24
Crosswalk control devices and installation.  Seelig will talk with Hayward about this Article.  Maybe it can be put on the STM.  
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Article A25

$65,000 for the revision of the Town’s zoning by-laws.  Nolan stated that FinCom was balking at the high price.  Seelig will ask FinCom if they want it on the warrant.  

Article A27

$3,500 to support south Shore Resource & Advocacy Center,  Seelig did not see a petition article for this as there have been one submitted in the past.  He will check with the Town Clerk one mor time.

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously recommended to keep this Article on the warrant.  
Article  A34

Repair and replace the overhead doors at the Highway/water Barn.  Nolan will get an amount.  

Article A35
$250,000 to repair and the replacement of the roof at Pope’s Tavern.  Nolan said this figure is questionable and could be higher.  If on the warrant with the $250,000 figure and it is higher, we might no be able to put it on.  Seelig asked if okay with the Board they could change the wording to “a sum of money” and if there is not enough money in free cash it might have to come out of Stabilization.  Andrews asked how much was in stabilization and Nolan said $300,000+.  Millias said that this needs to be done.  Garron agreed.
Article A37

Repairs to the capped landfill on Hemlock Lane.  Seelig needs to check with the Board of Health for the figure as they got an engineer report with an estimate.
Article A38

Conduct a fraud risk assessment.  Seelig said this as recommend by the auditors but we might have to hold off for another year.  It was asked what the ramifications were, and he said it will just show up again next year as a recommendation.  Millias asked Nolan if there were any problems and she believes the Town has a good system, but it would be a good thing to do.   

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to remove this Article from the warrant. 
Article A39

Purchase e-permitting system.  If there is not a proposal to be brought to Town Meeting, then the BOS can ask to pass over the Article.  
Article A40

Purchase a document management system. Andrews asked to add the wording “included but not limited to hardware, software and associated cost” to the Article.  
Article A41

Purchase an electronic payroll system.  Unless we have something to bring to Town Meeting we may have to pass over this Article.
Article F1

PILOT agreement for solar filed on River Street.  The Assessors are still working with town counsel.  If there is no agreement we will pass over the Article.  
Article R1

Accept Pasture Lane.  Nolan said to take it off because even if work was being done on the road we will need as builts from an engineer.  Andrews thought was to leave it on for now and they can talk about it at Town Meeting.  Millias said if we accept it we now preluded having to get everything else done so let’s keep A19 on and take this one off and if we have a STM we can put it in and if not bring it to next year’s Town Meeting. 
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Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to remove this Article from the warrant. 
Article R2
Accept Autumn Lane 

Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to remove this Article from the warrant. 
Article B1

Police Department to be taken out of Civil Service.  Civil Service does not end until it is negotiated out of the contracts.  For logistic purposes this is the time to do it.  
Article B5

Stormwater by-law.  Seelig will get wording for this.  

Article B6

Floodplain District regulations.  This is updating the maps and texts to what FEMA wants the Town to do.  

Article B6A

Multi-family by-law.  

Article B6B

Petition Article for Marijuana establishments to be allowed by special permit in the business district.  
Article B7

Beautification committee to increase members from 5 to 7. 

Article B7 (repeat #)
Taxation on solar fields.  
MEETING ADJOURNED
There being no further business, moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 10:02 a.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Gordon C. Andrews 
Clerk
/pjm
